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MEMORANDUM

March 15, 2017

TO: City Commission

THRU: Greg Harrison, City Manager
John Sfiropoulos, City Engineer

FROM: Horacio Danovich, CIP Manager

Issue

Staff is seeking City Commission approval of a Resolution to amend an existing agreement
with the Florida Department of Transportation (“FDOT”) to execute a Supplemental
Agreement No. I (see Exhibit “A”). The agreement will grant the City an extension of time
until December 31, 2017 to complete improvements on Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard
(Hammondville Road) from 1-95 to Powerline Road.

Recommendation

Staff recommends Approval of the Resolution.

Background

At the City Commission meeting on March 11, 2017, the City Commission approved anagenda item amending the contract with Weekley Asphalt Paving, Inc. to conduct additional(unanticipated) work. The work will require extra time to thIfill our existing Local AreaPlanning (LAP) agreement (see Exhibit “B”). To that effect, FDOT is requesting CityCommission approval of a Resolution to modify our current LAP agreement and authorizethe extension. The initial agreement was approved by Commission via Resolution 2015-237(see Exhibit “C”) and stipulated completion by June 30, 2017. This extension will allow theCity to finish work on MLK Boulevard from Powerline Road to the Florida Turnpike on/orbefore December 31, 2017. FDOT provided a Supplemental Agreement No. I form, whichwould need to be executed by Commission to formalize the time extension request.
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